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ALBERTA & THE NORTH REGION VICE PRESIDENT 

NOV 2013 – MAY 2014 REPORT 

TO NATIONAL EXECUTIVE 

Brothers and Sisters,
This report represents my activities within the Alberta and the North Region from November 2013 to May 2014.
Nov 27
Travel to Yellowknife

Nov 28 
Yellowknife AGM
Nov 29
Travel home
Nov 30
Wainwright meeting
Dec 2

Travel to Ottawa
Dec 3

DRDC LMCC
Dec 4

Travel home
Dec 9

Suffield AGMs
Dec 10
Wainwright AGM
Dec 11
Cold Lake AGM
Dec 12
Edmonton AGMs
Jan 28
Travel to Edmonton

Jan 29
3 CDN CIV LMCC

Jan 29
Travel home

Feb 11
Travel to Ottawa
Feb 12
UNDE prep for PSAC Bargaining Conference
Feb 13-16 
PSAC Bargaining Conference
Feb 17
UNDE Finance Committee meeting
Feb 18
Travel home


Mar 9

Travel to Cold Lake

Mar 10-13
JLP LMCC Workshop
Mar 14
Travel home
Mar 20
Travel to Edmonton
Mar 21-23
Council of Locals
Mar 23
Travel home
Mar 30
Travel to Ottawa
Mar 31-Apr 3 TC Bargaining Meeting
Apr 3

Travel home
Apr 9

Conference Call with Valcartier DRDC members
Apr 16

Conference Call with PSAC Prairies REVP
Apr 28

Travel to Halifax
Apr 28

PSAC Town Hall Halifax
Apr 29

PSAC Town Hall Greenwood
Apr 30

UNDE Halifax TC members meeting
May 1

UNDE DRDC Dartmouth EG members meeting
May 2

Travel home
PORTFOLIOS
COMTRA - Sister Chamberlain reporting

FINANCE – Brother Turcq reporting
3 CDN DIV 
· LMCC – See attached minutes of the 3 CDN DIV LMCC meeting held Jan 29, 2014.  Next meeting scheduled for Jun 3, 2014.
DRDC
· See attached minutes of the DRDC National UMCC meeting held Dec 3, 2013.  Next meeting scheduled for Jun 10, 2014
· It has been difficult to secure the numbers of positions lost in DRDC.  No further information has been provided.  
· Members are concerned with how ADM IE will impact them and the short and long term repercussions of belonging to either ADM IE or ADM S&T.

· Please continue to encourage your DRDC Local Execs to forward their UMCC meeting minutes to myself.
TECHNICAL SERVICES (TC) BARGAINING

The employer served Notice to Bargain which is interesting not only because it was the first time they have ever done so but because they did so at the same time they were requesting an extension on the implementation of the agreement.  They indicated that they would be unable to fulfill in the 150 days they have under Appendix S.  Recognizing how obstinate the employer has been thus far PSAC had denied the request.  The employer applied to the Board for an extension in April although we feel due the language in the PSLRA (section 117) the employer would have had no chance of success.  The employer then withdrew their application and in effect granted themselves the extension.  We are currently working with the members to rectify this situation.  
PRAIRIES COUNCIL OF LOCALS
The 2014 Council of Locals was held in Edmonton, AB Mar 21-23 with two members from each UNDE local in the prairies region in attendance.  Thank you to UNDE BC VP Brother T. Mark Miller for providing a presentation on the ADM IE, UNDE HR VP Sister Gloria Kelly for providing a presentation on Mental Health at the Workplace and to our guests UNDE National President John MacLennan and PSAC National President Robyn Benson.
REGIONAL REPRESENTATIVES

Thank you to all the Regional Representatives below for their continued participation and activities on the various committees:

Education Coordinator – Brother Jason Elder, Local 911

FR Steering – Brother Blair Winger, Local 911

Young Worker Rep – Sister Robyn Westgarth, Local 910

Human Rights – Sister MJ Sooley, Local 902

I would also like to recognize and thank Sister Deb Sutton from Local 902 who had 
served two terms as the Alberta & the North Human Rights representative and Secretary/Treasurer for the UNDE Prairies Council of Locals. 
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Co-Chairpersons

Dr. Marc Fortin, Assistant Deputy Minister (S&T)/CEO DRDC  

Mr. Matthew MacLeod, DND Consultation Team, Professional Institute of the Public Service of Canada 

Present

Michael Margolian, Chief of Staff 

Dr. Ross Graham, Director General S&T Strategic Decision Support

Mr. Guy Vézina, Director General S&T Army

Mrs. Mylene Ouellet, DG S&T Corporate Services

Mr. Jocelyn Tremblay, Director General S&T Centre Operations
Mr. Todd Faulkner, Shop Steward, International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers

Ms. June Winger, Vice-President, Union of National Defence Employees
Dr. John Donohue, Steward, Professional Institute of the Public Service of Canada
Mr. Phil Furlan, Director S&T Human Resources (DSTHR)
Observers

None

Regrets

Ms. Huguette Chevrier, Employment Relations Officer, Professional Institute of the Public Service of Canada
Absent

William Wong, Departmental Representative, Association of Canadian Financial Officers

	SUBJECT
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS BY

	1. Opening Remarks
	· Dr. Fortin welcomed all participants.

· Matt MacLeod was pleased with the regular UMCC meetings
	

	2.  Review of ROD- Action Items


	· Phil Furlan provided an update on WFA.  One remaining case of SERLO at DRDC Ottawa.  

· Mylène Ouellet confirmed that there are 34 Corporate Services A-base positions to support the NCR organizations, plus a new FI-2 position just approved; a reduction of 6 positions occurred part of SR/DRAP, three of which were vacant.

· Phil Furlan confirmed that UMCC minutes are posted on the DRDC Intranet site; once the single Intranet is established, LMRC minutes will be accessible to all in a central location.  For the time being a SharePoint site on Partners has been establish to gather LMRC minutes (https://partners1.drdc-rddc.gc.ca/centres/corporate/hr/UnionBB/default.aspx ). DSTHR to request Centres to keep their respective site updated.

· Mylène Ouellet stated that seven EC-07 term positions are being staffed to eliminate the current CG backlog.  Legacy documents need to be assessed.  Matt MacLeod asked about the long-term process for requesting archival documents, Mylène Ouellet confirmed that they will only be assessed when requested by a researcher or other CANDID user.

· Jocelyn Tremblay confirmed that grievance levels have been established for DGSTCO and DGSTCS to ensure constancy between both organizations.  It is for a one-year trial period; to be re-assessed in the next year. Jocelyn Tremblay invited Matt MacLeod to raise issues with him as they occur in order to resolve at the lowest level.  Matt MacLeod noted that thankfully there was not much data yet on using the new levels, but he would keep Jocelyn updated.


	DSTHR

Matt MacLeod

	3. Approval of Agenda


	Agenda approved by committee members.
	

	4. Management Items


	· Dr. Fortin provided an update on progress since last UMCC.  Major activity was on Program Formulation. Program was reviewed two years ago part of SR/DRAP.  As we progress, adjustments are being (will be) made in relation to alignment with DND/CAF requirements, and in relation to further budget information as it becomes available.  

· S&T program presented at the Defence Capability Board (DCB) on 28 November 2013; it is a high level document containing 255 pages.  The approach and the way forward to the program were endorsed by DCB. Document will be communicated to staff shortly, including budget figures such as the current $79M in L105 funding for FY 13-14 (as compared to $112M in 10-11), and a potential lower budget by approximately 10% in next FY.  Staff will be asked to contribute to project delivery.  It is the ADM’s hope that staff can relate/get involved in S&T projects.  Staff engagement is essential for success.

· DRDC will go back to DCB with the projects defined.  Staff may expect engagement to be quieter around then, as we wait for those results and the Federal Budget.

· During DCB discussion, L1 stated that they were pleased by the level of engagement and visibility of the entire program.  Requested that S&T discussion be brought forward more often.

· Michael Margolian also stated that there was an appetite to bring the S&T discussion further; such as discussing S&T activities at the Departmental level.  There is a L1 S&T demand of 180% vs available supply.  With reduced budget, it is critical that that we have a hard discussion on projects and confirm which one may be in or out of scope.

· The DGSTP organizations are developing project charters.  DGSTCO plans to have a project management plan for each project to ensure it will be delivered on scope, budget and time.

· Matt asked if we asked L1 for feedback on whether deliverables will be provided with internal/external resources (i.e. if they may say that they think they could buy something off the shelf we are proposing to deliver). Dr. Ross Graham confirmed that DGSTP will confirm what deliverables are necessary, to establish priorities and schedule; DGSTCO is required to establish the how.

· Matt asked if projects have been decided and how did we engage?  He had the impression that staff would be able to propose projects to meet the desired outcomes, but the program seems to have been announced with project titles already fixed.  He noted that were varying levels of staff engagement in the different programs as those were developed. ADM confirmed that client/L1 have been asked to allocate staff at the project level.  Dr. Ross Graham added that DRDC favors a purpose built program versus a retrofit program.  DGSTCO stated that the S&T program will evolve; it is not cast in stone.

· Todd Faulkner stated that employees are not aware of existence of various Tiger Teams or their progress.  Dr. Fortin will ask Dr. Cam Boulet, Transformation Team Lead, to have a wrap-up on what we currently have and what we will have as new Tiger Teams.  Dr. Cam Boulet efforts will shift from the Transition Team to the Transformation Team.  In support of Todd’s point, Matt added that the November consultative committee advises people to contact the publications process working group, but it is no longer meeting.
	ADM



	5. Union Items
	WFA - DRDC Ottawa SERLO: 

· Todd Faulkner and Phil Furlan have discussed.

Structure of Consultative Committee: 

· Matt MacLeod had a number of questions about how Corporate Services fit into local committees and the potential need for a separate consultation path given the reporting – i.e. the local co-chairs don’t ‘own’ their Corporate resources, so there’s a limit to what they can address (note that Shared Services employees also have a similar issue, but that is less under our control).  Also with the winding down of the publication working group, there is a need for at least temporary central consultation to track issues related to the roll-out.

· DGSTCS understands that some issues at the local level may have to be addressed at the national level, and welcomes Matt to raise issues with her.  DGSTCS to look at options and propose solutions for the next UMCC.

· ADM stated that the publication process is in transition; an editorial board with 35 editors across the Agency is in place.  Board needs involvement to resolve issues/concerns.  Matt MacLeod requested that regular cyclical meetings and minutes be established to record action item.  COS will ask the Agency Chief Scientist to look into how we embed a feedback process. 
Performance Management:

· Phil Furlan provided a status of the rollout of the Directive on Performance Management, which is effective 1 April 2014. Due to extensive work by OCHRO to develop the directive, guides, tools, courses and workshops, resources for managers and employees are being released in December.  DM/CDS message to managers/supervisors, DM message to employees, CANFORGEN are being released in early December.  Next DRDC Info bulletin will provide additional detail. DS Short form PER will be replaced by a common form.  Matt asked whether group/team leaders are considered supervisors, as he has been getting many questions on this.  DSTHR and DGSTCO confirmed that they have been delegated supervisory authority.  However, Ross and Matt noted that at the DS Career Progression Working Group there has been discussion that section heads likely needed to own the work objectives. John Donohue asked whether management will be able to datamine the work objectives, e.g. to see if they do in fact link up with the agency objectives.  COS reported that he is not aware of this capability.

IT Equipment:

· Todd Faulkner raised the difficulties in procuring IT equipment for scientific projects.

· Dr. Fortin stated that the Integration Board wants to bring SSC to the board – they were not given a mandate to support S&T acquisition, but were given exclusive authority to acquire IT equipment, and this has become problematic.  DGSTCS working with the IM Group and SSC to submit a backlog order, in advance of establishing a more regular process.  DGSTCS has established process to review all IT requirements.  Out of a total of 22 requests were evaluated in the last week, of which 21 requests were approved by SSC.  DRDC to complete a semi-annual review of all requirements; a challenge function will be required as L105 funds will be tighter in the future.  A VTC was completed and all centers participated and discussed their needs.  SSC identified the need to staff a Director position to support SBDA requirements.

Value and Ethics Framework:

· ADM confirmed that mandatory training for supervisors is to be completed by March 2014, while employees must complete the required training by March 2015.  Michelle Van Dyke to confirm when training will be rolled out.

· Matt MacLeod feels that messaging is overly focused on avoiding misconduct, which gives a negative feeling to the program.  While acknowledging the critical importance of getting the ethics and integrity piece correct, some work on values and expected behaviours would provide a balance.  COS confirmed that we are aligned with the DND program and expected behaviors; we cannot change DND direction.  There is a need to provide tools to attain S&T objectives; Transformation Team needs to look into it.

· Matt MacLeod requested specific elaboration on elements specific to dealing with pressure from clients who want specific conclusions (decision-based evidence making), leading to potential breach of appropriate conduct by managers and employees.  He noted that Dale Reding and Ben Lomardi had produced a note on this topic for junior CORA staff several years ago, but as the whole agency moves to increasing client-focused it is something we should consider expanding. It was proposed that these issues be raised to the Ethics Committee.  

· ADM to request Ethics Champion to also consider these elements and engage in discussion.

DS Independent Recourse Mechanism:

· Matt MacLeod to meet with HR-Civ staff on Friday.  ADM requested feedback following this meeting.

 
	DGSTCS

COS

COS

ADM

Matt MacLeod

	6. Round Table
	· In the context of seeking agenda items for the UMCC meeting, June Winger was asked by the membership to confirm who is representing employees’ interest and specifically: Who is their Champion?  She noted that open attacks on public servants in the media from their employer are highly demoralizing, and members are wondering why management isn’t sharing the perceived blame for e.g. approving inappropriate leave.

· Dr. Fortin acknowledges that we are in challenging times for Public Servants.  Several governmental decisions are affecting employee morale.  There is a need to continue to recognize employees for their contribution and to invite their engagement.  Dr. Fortin has conveyed the message to the publicly that he is proud of the achievements of DRDC employees.  Similar message was conveyed recently to Parliamentarians; message to be shared on a future DRDC Info Bulletin.

· As DRDC Official Language Champion, Guy Vezina offered to speak on his portfolio on a subsequent UMCC, in particular the situation of bilingualism in DRDC.


	Comms

	7. Closing Remarks- Next meeting
	Dr. Fortin thanked everyone for their participation.  Next meeting to be held in June 2014. 
	


These Minutes are approved unanimously on this _________ day of the month of December 2013.

Dr. Marc Fortin, Co-Chair



Mr. Matt MacLeod, Co-Chair
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National Defence 
Defense nationale
3 rct   Canadian Division
Headquarters

Quartier General

3e Division du Canada
10305-152 Avenue Edmonton, Alberta TSE 2S2


10305- 152 Avenue Edmonton (Alberta) TSE 2S2
6007-20 (Div HRBM)
:2{,  March 2014
Distribution List

SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION- 3RD CANADIAN DIVISION (3 CDN DIY) LABOUR MANAGEMENT  CONSULTATION COMM  ITTEE- 29 JANUARY 2014
Chairpersons
Col D.A. Macaulay 
Commander 3'd Canadian Division Support Group
(Comd 3 CDSG)
Mr. Randy Walker
Members

Vice-President Union ofNational  Defence Employees Manitoba/Saskatchewan  Region (VP UNDE MB/SK)
Mrs. June Winger Mr. Edmund Karl Mrs. Carmen Payne
Ms. Colleen McCubbing

Vice-President Union of National Defence Employees Alberta and the North (VP AB/and the North) International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers (IBEW) Representative
Professional Institute of the Public Service of Canada
(PIPSC) Steward (by phone)
3rd Canadian Division Human Resource
Business Manager (3 Cdn Div HRBM)
Ex-officio Members
Ms. Susan Schellenberg 
Manager Human Resources - Client Services
Civilian Human Resource Service Centre (Prairies)
Mrs. Rebecca Moorehead

Labour Relations Officer
Civilian Human Resource Service Centre (Prairies)
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In Attendance
LCol M.A. Connolly 
3 CDSG Chief Personnel Support Services
Canadla+l
116
OPENING REMARKS
I.
Comd 3 CDSG welcomed everyone to the semi-annual meeting.  He advised that there had been progress on a number of issues from the June 2013 meeting, including revised and more effective staffing approval authorities, receipt of thirty-six (36) additional Full Time Equivalents (FTEs) from the Canadian Army, and increased focus on key areas - hazmat and safety. He added that the new Performance Management Program will be introduced IApril 2014 and will benefit the civilian component.
2. 
The UNDE Co-chair thanked Comd 3 CDSG for his commitment to holding semi-annual versus annual meetings.
3 CDN DIV UPDATE
3. 
Col Macaulay stated that work associated with various transformation initiatives is ongoing.  He noted that some of the Calgary and Chilliwack positions, previously identified for workforce adjustment under Strategic Review, have been retained.  The positions will appear on the 3 CDSB Edmonton establishment but the employees will not physically move.  He added that the environmental staff in those locations will report to Mr. Neill Thompson, Chief Environment and Safety Services Branch.
4. 
In response to Mrs. Winger's  inquiry regarding Labour Management Consultation
Committees at Calgary and Chilliwack, Comd 3 CDSG said he would follow-up.
(Secretarial Note - as there are no dets at either location, issues will be addressed at the 3 CDSB Edmonton LMCC.)
STAFFING/SWE
5. 
The Div Comptroller was unable to attend the meeting but provided an update.
FY 13/14- 3 Cdn Div was funded by Army approx $55.6M for SWE. This includes $1.4M for CSS/Infra reinvestment and one time allocation of $1.775M to offset Div liability associated for posns that were WFA'd.  As a result of a number of factors, 3 Cdn Div was not able to fully expend its alloc and returned $3.9M to offset Departmental and Army non SWE related over expenditures;
Note: Est expenditure for SWE $51.3M
FY 14/15  -3 Cdn Divis funded by Army approx $52.5M in SWE for next FY.  The two main changes to 3 Cdn SWE baseline were as fols: a reduction of $3.5M for DRAP and Army Reinvestment and increase of $2.2M for Army redistribution of Civilian PY's. This baseline increase to SWE was primarily for VHE's,  as a result of the loss of the National Maintenance Contract.
6. 
In response to Mrs. Winger, Col Macaulay confirmed that FTEs have associated SWE, that SWE cannot be converted at the Division level, and that surplus SWE is returned.  LCol Connolly added that surplus SWE can be used to fund acting situations, terms, casuals and students.
7. 
LCol Connolly advised that replacement staffmg is occurring.  He added that the  thirty­
six additional FTEs will result in the staffing of thirty-one mechanic positions (15 at Edmonton,
12 at Wainwright and 4 at Shilo), two HP and one GT 2 positions at Wainwright and one CR 3 position in the Environment and Safety Services Branch within 3 CDSG.
8. 
In response to Mrs. Winger, Comd 3 CDSG explained that difficulty staffing positions is due in part to competition with industry, the AB economy, and the geographic location of some jobs. Following a brief discussion, it was determined that we need to market our compensation and benefits package to trades persons attending SAlT and NAIT (including use of UNDE kiosk at career fairs), continue to utilize apprentices and utilitize the Federal Student Work Experience Program (FSWEP).  Comd 3 CDSG said he would follow up regarding FSWEP.
PERFORMANCE  MANAGEMENT  PROGRAM
9. 
LCol Connolly advised that the Program will be introduced I April 2014.  The intent is to standardize performance management across the federal public service. In preparation for the change, all civilian and military managers of civilian employees will undertake training.
(Secretarial Note- throughout late February and March 20I4,  a number of classroom sessions for managers and employees were held at 3 Cdn Div locations - training schedule is enclosed.)
10. 
Ms Schellenberg advised that problems associated with accessing the on-line training were being addressed.
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS
II.
Adm (IE) Transformation- Col Macaulay noted that the intent is for ADM IE to centralize infrastructure management,  resulting in a reduction in the number of portfolios from 9 to I. The first phase, scheduled to take affect I April 2014, will apply to Arctic and smaller Level I organizations, and should have a minimal affect on employees.  He added that townhalls have been held at Shilo, Suffield and Wainwright and a March townhall is scheduled for Edmonton.
12. 
Employee Assistance Program- Ms McCubbing advised that, to date, referral agent and chairperson training has not been scheduled.  Mr. Walker will take part in the National EAP Advisory Committee Meeting in Ottawa. He said that he had been assured that DND does not plan to cease the Peer Referral Program, and that one of his priorities is training for Referral Agents and Chairpersons.
ITEMS SUBMITTED BY UNION REPS
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13. 
Unit LMCC/RTW Connnitteees- both Mr. Walker and Mrs. Winger expressed concern regarding the lack of meetings.  LCol Connolly will follow up with regard to meetings and minutes.
(Secretarial Note - RTW Committees - 3 CDSB Edmonton Committee is being re-established­
meeting tentatively scheduled for March 20I4,  Wainwright- has not met since Camp Advisor left
-no meeting scheduled at this time, Shilo- committee last met on II  February 20I4 and will meet four times a year, Suffield GSO is on leave and update will be provided following her return in April20I4. Base LMC Committees- Wainwright had a meeting the week of I7 February 20I4
and Comd 3 CDSG has signed a letter to all bases on the requirement to hold LMCCs at least twice a year, and submit the minutes to the next level.)
14. 
Workforce Adjustment- in response to Mr. Walker, Col Macaulay stated that he was not aware of any further workforce adjustment.  Mr. Walker said that he was pleased with the decision to "re-instate" the workforce adjusted General Safety and Hazmat positions.
15. 
Payment in Arrears- Susan Schellenberg advised that effective 1 April2014, employees paid on a "current" basis (indeterminate and term employees) will be converted to payment on an "arrears" basis. Casual employees are already paid on an "arrears" basis, therefore they will not be affected.
(Secretarial Note- implementation has been delayed to May 7, 2014.  By way of example, employees at work on May 7 will receive a cheque covering the period 24 April to 7 May inclusive.  On 21 May these employees will receive a one-time "transition" payment, and on 4
Jun will receive their first "arrears" cheque covering the period 8- 21 May 2014.  Employees on Leave Without Pay will get their one-time "transition" payment when they return to work. Employees who commence working on or after May 7, 2014 will not receive a pay cheque until 4
June 2014- covers the period 8 May to 31 May.  Additional information is available at
http:llwww.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/remuneration-compensation/paye-centre-pav/arr-questions­
eng.html.)
16. 
Generic Work Descriptions- Shared Services Canada (SSC)- Mr. Karl expressed concern regarding the use of generic work descriptions for employees who had been transferred from DND to SSC.  Col Macaulay explained that management of these employees is outside his purview but, if required, will contact his counterpart in that organization.  Mrs. Payne stated that PIPSC had similar concerns and requested Mr. Karl contact her.
17. 
Notification to JBEW regarding "new hires"- Mr. Karl stated that he had not been made aware of two new JBEW employees hired in Wainwright.  Following a brief discussion, it was determined that Mrs. Moorehead would follow up regarding the departmental procedure.
ROUNDTABLE
18. 
June Winger- requested EE be added as a standing agenda item and that the LMCC Sunnnary of Discussion be promulgated in a more timely manner.
CLOSING AND NEXT MEETING
19. 
In closing, Colonel Macaulay said that he felt the meeting was useful and action will be taken on the outstanding points.  He thanked those who had travelled.

NEXT MEETING
20. 
Tentatively scheduled  for the last week of May.
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D.A. Macaulay
Colonel
Co-Chairperson
Comd3CDSG
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R.E. Walker
Co-Chairperson
VP UNDE MB/SK Region
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Performance Management Workshops- Prairie Region Delivery Schedule  as of 23
T n" '·" 2014
	
	
	
	
	sesswn
	

	
	Moose Jaw
	PMEE
	Mary Jane
	Afternoon session II Only if
	302240-0021


[image: image4.png]o

1y





PM Mgr sessions= 17
PM EE sessions = 12
RECORD OF DISCUSSION





UNION MANAGEMENT CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE (UMCC)





held on DECEMBER 3rd, 2013, 13:00 to 15:00


Defence Research & Development Canada 


305 Rideau Street, ottawa





�








�








�











